Atlanta City Council
Meeting Minutes
September 1, 2015

OPEN: The regular meeting of the Atlanta City Council was held on Tuesday September
1, 2015 at the Atlanta Golf Course. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Fred
Finchum at 7:30pm.

ROLL CALL: Mayor Finchum, Billie Cheek, Bob Polley, Amber Finchum, Adam
McVey, and Matt Clemmons were all present. Bill Moore was absent.

Motion by Matt Clemmons second by Bob Polley to approve minutes as presented.

Roll Call:
Polley-yes Cheek-yes
Clemmons-yes McVey-yes
Moore-A Finchum-yes

Motion Carries.

Motion by Billie Cheek second by Adam McVey to pay all bills approved by their
respective chairmen or as far as money allows.

Roll Call:
Polley-yes Cheek-yes
Clemmons-yes McVey-yes
Moore-A Finchum-yes

Motion Carries.

Randy Brooks gave a short report on the Golf Course. Balls had been retrieved from the
ponds and some ponds were not done due to weed growth.
Erosion was showing up on pond number 8. This will be looked at this fall.

Steve Cotton gave a report to the Council. The Buena Vista tile work was nearly
complete. Several tiles were reconnected to the new tile that was installed.

Prep was beginning for the Fall Festival.
Cotton reported that one of the radios in their trucks needed replacing. Also some
culverts needed to be jetted to improve drainage in several areas.

The Mayor reported that the Catholic Church parking lot was repaired.
The Council was given a Pool report on operation. Labor was reduced and costs were

less. Attendance was down a lot overall. Attendance was a real problem. The Council
will review the pool data.



The Historic Commission was requesting $1250 of tourism Funds for repairs at the
Carriage House.

Also the Betterment Fund requested $120 for brochure.

And the Betterment Fund requested $200 for membership in the Scenic Byways Program.

Motion by Matt Clemmons second by Bob Polley to approve the three requests.

Roll Call:
Polley-yes Cheek-yes
Clemmons-yes McVey-yes
Moore-A Finchum-yes

Motion Carries.
Alderman Polley reported that Krystal’s Cuts was waiting for a State permit before they

can open.
Alderman Cheek reported vehicles parked over the sidewalk on Elm St.

Motion by Bob Polley second by Matt Clemmons to adjourn.

Roll Call:
Polley-yes Cheek-yes
Clemmons-yes McVey-yes
Moore-A Finchum-yes

Motion Carries.

The meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm
Kenneth Martin
City Clerk



